REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: JUNE 23, 2015

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER

BY: RAMIRO S. ADEVA, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY ENGINEER @,

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD FOR THE FY2015-16 STREET RESURFACING
PROJECT; NIB 15-02

On April 22, 2015, the City Council authorized staff to seek bids for the FY 2015-16
Street Resurfacing Project; NIB 15-02. The scope of work consists of resurfacing 18
residential streets located in the northeast section of the City and some streets adjacent
to Agoura High School with Rubberized Asphalt Concrete (RAC) and Asphalt Concrete
(AC). The use of RAC provides our City streets several advantages over conventional
asphalt concrete, such as increased resistance to reflective cracking, providing a quieter
ride, and better striping contrast; all while recycling used tires.

In addition to the residential streets, the project includes slurry sealing & striping the City
Hall and Agoura Hills/Calabasas Community Center parking lots, as well as a localized
repair near the intersection of Kanan Road and Hillrise Drive, and the removal &
reconstruction of 47 ADA Curb Ramps.

On June 16, 2015, the City received three (3) sealed bids for the project. The bid results
were as follows:

CONTRACTOR BASE BID AMOUNT
All American Asphalt $772,625.00
Hardy & Harper, Inc. $828,807.06
Palp, Inc. DBA Excel Paving Co. $1,018,912.00

Staff reviewed the bid submittal of the apparent low bidder, All American Asphalt and
deemed their bid responsive and acceptable. All American Asphalt has completed
previous City overlay projects to the satisfaction of staff.

The FY 2015-16 project budget includes $20,000 from the Proposition C, $237,000 from
Measure R Local Return Funds, $122,540 from converted STP-L funds, $288,500 from
Gas Tax funds, $74,500 from Recycled Asphalt Grant funds, $30,000 from the General
Fund, $13,552 from TDA funds, and $60,000 from sidewalk repair funds. Total funds
budgeted for the project is $846,092. Construction is planned to start in late July, and
once started, the project is anticipated to take approximately 30 days to complete with
no work to be done on holidays.



RECOMMENDATION
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council:
1. Award the contract for the FY 2015-16 Street Resurfacing Project; NIB 15-02 to

All American Asphalt and;
2. Authorize the Mayor to sign the contract agreement.



